
RESIGNATION STATEMENTS FROM DIRECTORS AT CITY QUAY 

It is with regret that I join with other Directors in resigning, both as Secretary of the 

Board and as a Director. I found most of the five years I have served to be a very 

positive and rewarding experience. Gerry Proctor and Lyndsey Colligan, the Chair 

and Vice-Chair of the Board, have been unfailingly supportive, as has Olivia Smith, 

our more recent colleague, while the professional advice of Wren has been 

exemplary. Recently, however, there have been attempts by new Directors to 

undermine and disrupt the work of the Board and their behaviour has become 

intolerable. Particularly unpalatable has been their treatment of the Chair, Gerry 

Proctor, who has worked unstintingly for City Quay for many years. Residents owe a 

great deal to Gerry and I fear for the future of the development without his 

leadership. Charlotte Bretherton 

I regret to inform you that I am resigning with immediate effect as Deputy Chair 

therefore current Acting Chair and as a Director of City Quay Management 

Company. The amount of venom directed at the Board and Wren on Monday was 

astonishing, in particular a member of the board asking for the Chair, who has 

worked tirelessly and continuously for the estate, to be "rotated" and a family 

member of another board member who has dined as a guest at her house voting 

against Charlotte’s re-election, this absolutely disgusted me. Bad manners and 

unprofessionalism is too weak a criticism for their behaviour. I would also like to 

apologise to Wren for their behaviour. Their determined efforts to stage a coup 

which is reflected in their decision to call a meeting without consulting existing 

board members prior and in particular deputy chair/acting chair is appalling. 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank Gerry, Charlotte and Olivia for their 

dedication, friendship, hard work and commitment and Wren for their 

professionalism and support. Lyndsey Colligan 

I regret to inform you I am resigning from my position as Director of CQMC with 

immediate effect. It has become clear the ethos of the board of directors has 

changed somewhat of late and it feels only right that I resign now and hand over to 

the new board. I would like to thank Wren for their incredibly valuable and 

professional help, support to the board and to City Quay development. I would also 

like to thank Gerry, Charlotte and Lyndsey for all their years of hard work and 

determination to make City Quay the beautiful place it is to live today not to 

mention the valued friendships we have formed. Olivia Smith 



 


